
MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE TUSCOLA TOWNSHIP 
BOARD HELD ON MONDAY, APRIL 16, 2007, AT 7:OOP.M. 

 
 

The meeting was called to order by the Supervisor, Tod Fackler, at 7:15 p.m. 
 
Roll call:  Present-Bergdolt, Fackler, Bishop and Blasius.  Absent:  Olson. 
 
Bergdolt made a motion to approve the minutes of the March meeting and this motion 
was seconded by Fackler.  Carried. 
 
Bergdolt made a motion to approve the minutes of the Budget Hearing Meeting and this 
motion was seconded by Fackler.  Carried. 
 
Fackler stated that the VAAS minutes are on file. 
 
Schmandt distributed pictures of a utility building on the property of Dennis Welhi 
located at 1051 Day Rd.  Dennis Welhi was present and after some discussion Schmandt 
will issue a permit at no charge because of the size of the structure.  Schmandt also 
distributed a copy of the Blight List. 
 
Bergdolt made a motion to accept the parking lot bid of $152,802.65 from MacFarlane 
Excavating.  This motion was seconded by Bishop.  Carried.  The project will begin on 
August 1, 2007, and will be completed in approximately three weeks. 
 
Garold Law was present to express his concern over the blowing sand from the tree farm 
located next to his property on Buell Rd.  The township has no ordinance regarding this 
problem.  The owners of the tree farm will be contacted to see if a suitable resolution to 
this problem can be implemented.  
 
The locust tree proposal will be tabled until further notice. 
 
Tuscola County Road Commission sent notification that if the township desires to have 
spraying done on any township road, residents will have to be notified and allowed to 
deny the spraying of their property.  Schmandt will note any areas that are in need of 
spraying after the trees are leafed out. 
 
Fackler noted that the Gilford Township Board will host an open house at their new 
facility on May 7, 2007, from 5:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. 
 
Bills were presented in the amount of $17,027.51.  It was noted that this did not include 
the payroll for the members of the various boards.  Blasius made a motion to accept these 
bills for payment and this motion was seconded by Bishop.  Roll call vote:   yes-Bergdolt, 
Fackler, Bishop and Blasius.  The total of the bills after payroll was included totaled 
$20,289.24. 
 



This meeting was adjourned at 8:40 p.m. 
 
       Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
         
       Mary Lou Blasius, Clerk 
 
 
 
       Tod Fackler, Supervisor 
 


